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The United Nations Secretary-General’s Mechanism to carry out prompt investigations in response to allegations
brought to his attention concerning the possible use of chemical and bacteriological (biological) and toxin weapons
was developed in the late 1980s. Triggered by a request from any United Nations Member State, the Secretary-General
is authorized to launch an investigation including dispatching a fact-finding team to the site(s) of the alleged incident(s)
and to report to all United Nations Member States. This is to ascertain in an objective and scientific manner facts of
alleged violations of the 1925 Geneva Protocol, which bans the use of chemical and biological weapons, or other
relevant rules of customary international law.
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